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Universal Periodic Review of Cuba, 1 of May 2013
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia welcomes the delegation of Cuba and thanks them for the work on the report.

We note that this report has been prepared as a result of the insufficient engagement with the civil society. In that respect, we encourage Cuba to continue and strengthen the dialogue and the cooperation with the civil society.

Estonia notes that there have been some positive changes since the last UPR.

We note positively progress made in promoting gender equality and women’s rights.  We would like to encourage the Cuban Government to continue its efforts in that field.

We would like to encourage Cuba to continue the efforts to become part of all the main international human rights instruments and fully cooperate with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council as well as with treaty bodies.

Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Cuba:

- to ratify and implement International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) and both optional protocols as soon as possible;

- to access and ratify the Optional Protocol of the Convention against Torture (OP-CAT); 

- to reconsider all the laws that criminalize or restrict the right to freedom of expression and the right of internet freedom.  

We would like to wish the delegation of Cuba a successful review meeting.
Thank You!
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